
 
      Town Board Minutes 

           November 13, 2018  
 

The monthly meeting of the Torrey Town Board was held on Tuesday November 13, 
2018 at 56  Geneva St. Dresden NY  and called to order by Supervisor Flynn at 7:30PM. 
 

Present: Supervisor Patrick Flynn, Councilmen; Lawrence Martin, Peter Martini   
Excused: Grant Downs  Colby Petersen 
Others present: George Thompson, John Ghidiu, Tim Chambers- Hwy Supt., Eileen 
Moreland, Robert Miller, Dave Granzin 
 

Mr. Flynn led the pledge of allegiance.  
 

Mr. Flynn presented the abstract of vouchers for review. 
Motion by Mr. Martin, 2nd Mr. Martini, that the bills on the General A & B accounts in 
the amount of $ 23,657.60 be paid, carried. 
Motion by Mr. Martini, 2nd Mr. Martin, that the bills on the Highway DA & DB accounts, 
in the amount of $ 13,555.55 be paid, carried by all. 
Motion by Mr. Flynn 2nd Mr. Martini, that the final installment on the Fire Protection 
Contract in the amount of 32,900. Be paid carried by all. 
 

Mr. Flynn presented a contract for Timothy McGill - Bond Counsel for Water District 1. 
This is the same numbers that were on the 2017 contract.  
Motion by Mr. Martini, 2nd Mr. Martin, authorizing the Supervisor to sign contract for 
Bond Counsel for Water District 1, carried by all. 
 

Mr. Flynn read resignation letters of Elaine Thiesmeyer- Planning Board dated 10/118 
and Matt Canavan Zoning Board of Appeals-dated 10/29/2018,  
Motion to accept by Mr. Flynn 2nd Mr. Martini, carried. Mr. Flynn instructed clerk to 
send letters of appreciation to Mrs. Thiesmeyer and Mr. Canavan. 
 

Eileen Moreland reported she went on a tour of the wastewater treatment plant. She 
was told that 1.2 million gallons are released into Keuka Outlet per day. She asked if 
town has received any response to their correspondence on remediation orders that 
have been pending since 2017.  Mr. Martini will contact DEC. 
 

Motion by Mr. Flynn 2nd Mr. Martin to approve October minutes, with one correction, to 
invite the fire chief to the 2020 Budget preparation meeting, carried. 
Tim Chambers gave the highway report. Last week new Volvo back to Viking for apron 
issues and acouple small issues. If Mr. Chambers is satisfied with the truck performance 
the clerk will make payment. 
Mr. Chambers stated the need for a side road mowing attachment for the excavator. 
This would allow mowing behind guiderails and across deep ditches, Cost is around ( $ 
11,000-12,000), No action taken. 



 
 
Mr. Chambers stated Town of Milo is thinking about selling their 2008 Challenger 
mower, which would be real nice for Torrey, and has had discussion with Mr. Petersen 
about trading out pick up truck, Town truck presently has 18,000. miles on it. 
The Yates County Soil & Water trades their trucks in every two years. Mr. Flynn asked if 
mileage is a factor for YCWS, as they put on a lot of miles per year. No action taken. 
 

Dwight James gave the Code report. Permits issued 3, C of C -2, Sub Division app -1, Site 
visits-3, Building progress visits-6, 1 violation resolved, 1 plan under review, 31 short 
term rentals to date, 77 miles. 
 

Robert Constantine submitted an application to the Zoning Board of Appeal. He is 
interested in serving for the Town. 
After a brief discussion, a legal notice will be placed advertising the vacant seats and 
accepting applications from interested Torrey residents, applications will be reviewed at 
December 11th  Town meeting. 

 

Correspondence: NYS DEC response for Penn Yan Wastewater Treatment Plant revised 
SPEDES. Open comment period Nov. 14 to Dec. 14, 2018. 
There being no further business before the Board, Motion by Mr. Flynn to adjourn , 2nd 
Mr. Martini, carried at 8:25PM. 

Respectfully submitted,    

 

Betty M. Daggett 

 


